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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Architects, LLC
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




August 8, 2011

Nannette Johnston

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701


RE: August 2011








    Hardin County Schools








   (Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report on projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.  I have no action items to present to the board this month.

1.
NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL - PHASE 5

This project is nearing completion.  Items remaining consist of site work completion, completion of new elevator and renovations at old elevator location.  
2.
JOHN HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL - Baseball/Softball Restroom/Concession Facility

Completion of Owner/Architect punch list are in progress. The BG-4 will be forwarded to the board when all punch list items are complete.
3.
LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL - Kitchen Freezer Replacement

Completion of Owner/Architect punch list are in progress.  The BG-4 will be forwarded to the board when all punch list and maintenance items are complete.
4.
RENOVATIONS OF VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

School opened August 3rd with major components of Phase One in place. All student restrooms were available for use on first day of school, August 3.  The new administration area and counselors area was turned over to the school on August 8.  Phase One remaining work consist of installation of marker boards, tack boards, window sills, window blinds and portions of plastic laminate casework in the fifth grade classroom, speech classroom and special education classroom. The two new computer labs are not complete at this time, new plastic laminate casework is being fabricated with an expected delivery date of August 17th.  
Owner/Architect/Contractor discussions and decisions determined that corridor floor finishes would not be installed until a later date to protect the new flooring from damage during the coming months.  The geo-thermal fields, new HVAC lines and equipment are in place with new air conditioning available in the Media Center, Cafeteria and new administration areas.  The new metal roofing is being installed presently.

Phase Two work will begin shortly; this phase will provide new HVAC and upgrade almost all of the finishes in the classrooms. 

5. REPLACEMENT OF FREEZER/COOLER –WEST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL –    
Approval to begin construction has been given from Department of Education.               Contract documents with bonds and insurance documents are being transmitted for signatures.

Please give me a call if you have questions regarding this report.

Sincerely,
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Larry Gream                                                                                                     C: 
  Gary Milby         
                                                                                                                                 David Wyatt
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